PaimBay

August 29, 2024

State of Florida

Department of Health

Shannon Harp, Contract Manager
4052 Bald Cypress Way
Tallahassee, FL. 32399

RE: COHDT Contract End Date

Dear Ms. Harp,

On April 1, 2023, the City of Palm Bay entered into contract with the Department of Health to
upgrade the existing Water Fluoridation System.

The City is electing not to renew this contract. Our contractual relationship will end September 30,
2024.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.

e Sherman, ICMA-CM
Manager
City of Palm Bay





